
 
 
 

Client File: 5797.00 
November 17, 2015 
 
Mr. Jim Arkle 
Director, Safety & Driver Services 
Penner International Inc. 
20 HWY 12 North 
Steinbach MB R5G 1B7 
 
Dear Mr. Arkle: 
 
Re:  PENNER INTERNATIONAL INC. � DGHTA LICENCE PROPOSAL � WASTE 

BATTERY STORAGE FACILITY - FILE: 5797.00 
  

The initial review of Penner International Inc. Dangerous Goods Handling and 
Transportation Act (DGH&T Act) proposal for a waste battery storage facility has been 
completed.  
 

I am herewith enclosing the following comment received from the Technical Advisory 
Committee (TAC) members for your response:  
 

 Environmental Compliance & Enforcement Branch, Manitoba Conservation & Water 
Stewardship 
 

The DGH&T Act /EA review process will continue upon receipt of your response. 
 

If you have any questions in this regard, please contact the undersigned at (204) 945-7086 or e 
mail at raj.rathamano@gov.mb.ca. 

 
Yours sincerely, 
 
�Original signed by Raj Rathamano�       
Raj Rathamano 
Hazardous Waste Program Specialist/ 
Environment Officer 
Encl/. 
 
 
c: Public Registries 
 
 

Environmental Stewardship Division 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
1007 Century Street, Winnipeg, Manitoba  R3H 0W4 
T 204 945-7086   F 204 945-5229 
www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal 
 



Attachment 
 
PENNER INTERNATIONAL INC. � DGHTA LICENCE PROPOSAL � FILE: 5797.00 
 
Comment received from the Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) for information 
 

 
Environmental Compliance & Enforcement Branch, Manitoba Conservation & Water 
Stewardship � November 17, 2015 

 

 
DATE:  November 17, 2015  
   
TO: Raj Rathamano, Hazardous Waste 

Program Specialist 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
Conservation and Water Stewardship 
160-123 Main Street 
Winnipeg MB R3C 1A5  

FROM: Eastern Region 
Environmental Compliance and Enforcement 
Conservation and Water Stewardship 
Unit B � 284 Reimer Ave 
Steinbach MB  R5G 0R5 
 

 
SUBJECT: Penner International DGHT Application � File 5797.00  
 
Environmental Compliance and Enforcement (Eastern Region) has reviewed the above noted 
DGHT Application and would like to provide the following comments for consideration. 

1. Are any additional safety measures being considered to ensure that the parked trailers are 
appropriately separated/protected from other potentially reactive substances stored in other 
trailers? 
 

2. Will staff be provided with additional training in the handling of hazardous materials and 
incident response with respect to waste batteries? 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 


